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Special MUSE Meeting Minutes- January 10, 2002 
Focus on fundraising 

Attended by: C.C. Ulatowski, Helena Thornton, Karen Timmer, Tomek Ulatowski, Don Kirkpatrick, Lisa Fredrickson, Mary Muto, Molly Moser, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Celeste Melzer, Peggy Merrill, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Summary of Account Balance- MCCF 
  Balance 1-8-02                             20,408.40 
  Grant funding 12-01                    9,950.00 
  Reserved: District Librarian         2,000.00 
  Reserved: MMS balance 12-01    2,250.00 

  Available Balance      6,208.40 

Yearly income through credit card donations    2,040.00 

General Discussion 
Recent Beacon Community Forum article, once perceived as harmful, has become a catalyst for renewed effort to assert MUSE's purpose.  Greater public awareness of MUSE needs to be made. Tomek's, Lisa's and students' letters to the editor were recognized, as well as CC's  efforts to educate community members. 
Annual events planned by MUSE need to be considered for timing and topic to not conflict with/take funding sources from existing community groups.  A calendar from the Fort Bragg Chamber of Commerce lists monthly events.  MUSE needs to check such a calendar, then plan its annual events accordingly. 
Publicity for fundraising events can be done on the radio.  Celeste will do this.  She needs to be emailed with the upcoming information at melz@mcn.org. 
Funded proposals should include an amount for janitorial staff should the project entail clean-up by school personnel. 
ParentsÇ Forum meetings are held each third Thursday morning. 
Presentation to school staff about MUSE should be made at site staff meetings. 
MUSE Room Parents have been given a binder of information about MUSE.  When contacting parents of a classroom, they will note those interested in donating/working and those not wishing to be further contacted. 
A table at each event should be staffed for MUSE information/donations. 
Beacon article of recent grant awards written by Mina will be in next week's issue. 

Fundraising Strategies 
1. Credit Card Donations 
 MUSE should make a major push in this.  This is an ideal way to generate money 
 for the District Librarian position, as it needs to have the ongoing income funding it. 
 Library Committee with Ron Bowman was set up. 
2. MCN Billing Donation- Don, Deena 
 Wording for the MCN newsletter has been written.  It will be shortened if the newsletter is online, but is appropriate if it will be part of a paper/mailed newsletter.  MUSE has a special relationship with MCN in that it has a free website and email account, and can be a part of a listserve.  As MCN is not allowed to spam its subscribers, it  was not comfortable with an automatic $2.00 addition to each subscriberÇs bill.  One may call the donations department or go to the donations/sponsor's page to direct MCN to add $2.00 on to the bill.  Deena may be able to have a link, possibly the MUSE logo, connect to the donations page. 
3. Personal Mailings- Peggy 
 These will  be fundraising letters  signed by individual MUSE board members.  Peggy will develop stationery with all membersÇ names and the  letter text. Each person will be responsible to send letters.  Lisa will check with Mark to see status of logo  and make camera-ready art for Peggy to use. 
4. Gift Cards- CC, Lisa 
 Donations made in the name of an individual will available through pre-written cards. 
5. Brochure placement in local businesses- Mary, Lisa 
 Tom  and Mina will obtain the plastic stands.  Mary will distribute to local stores and Chambers of Commerce.  Lisa will have adhesive logos made for window display in businesses. 
6. Spring Faire- Helena     First week of May 
 Faire will be held on the grass between MGS and MMS with booths of events and sales. Ideas for these can be generated by each classroom.  Informational booths by community groups (Debbie Casey:Fire Department, Med-I-Vac) may be a part. T-shirts may be sold. Raffle drawing (#10, below) will be held at the Faire. 
7. Rummage Sale- CC     April 
 Office furniture and possibly District-declared surplus equipment are suggested items for sale.  MUSE needs to check with community efforts to see that there is no timing conflict. 
8. Ledford House Dinner- Mina      ?March 
 Entertainment can be from programs recently funded by MUSE grants. Teachers of such programs should be contacted to make a performance ready.   A silent auction may be arranged.  The Ledford House charges $10.-12.00/dinner, but MUSE can charge its own amount and keep the balance. 
9. Dance- Lisa     March or April 
 Dance may be held at Crown Hall or at St. Anthony's.  A band can donate its time or take half the proceeds of the door.  Since beer/wine will be sold, it cannot be held at the schools. 
10. Raffle- Mina, Tomek        May 
 The drawing will be held at the Spring Faire.  Each MUSE member should come up with ideas for good prizes.  Suggested ideas were ski weekends, use of vacation homes, car, bed and breakfast stays.  Room reps may be asked to supply one item per class.  Mina and Tomek will talk with businesses about gift certificates.  Tickets for the raffle will be mailed to parents for purchase in March. 
11. Mailing/Follow-up call to last summer's mailing         April/End of year 
 This will be tied to an upcoming event such as the Spring Faire.  It will be an organized phone calling to people who have received the brochure/mailer, letting them know what has been done and the current fundraising drive.  Also a less-expensive mailer showing MUSE-funded projects with photos will ask for support.  This can tie in to what matters to parents as the time, especially as lay-offs may be occurring. 
12. Annual Dinner before annual school functions such as Open House. 
13. High School Business: Second Hand Store    Missy  (high school  parent) 
 Students can be involved in planning, working through problems (in a class such as Bronwyn's EAST lab) to find a building, and run the business.  A location could be a vacant storefront or a Mendo village garage.  Articles sold could include backpacks, sportswear, and prom dresses.  It can be a tax write-off for those donating and recycle good articles.  More research needs to be done. 
14. Grant writing   Tomek, Deena 
 Talk with Tomek's friend, an outside consultant/successful grant-writer for science/math. 
 Grants are given for specific projects, such as a science lab for the middle school. 
15. MEFCA- Mina 
 Mina has written a letter to Mary Kraut who is in the process of dissolving MEFCA about MUSE absorbing MEFCA endeavors. 
16. Real Estate Magazine- Peggy 
 Featuring MUSE in the local, monthly real estate  magazine.  Possibly, MUSE brochures can be put in office of vacation rental/property managers.  Mailing lists of people with local second homes  may be had. 
17. Popcorn Fridays 

Next meeting will be Thursday, January 31, 2002 at 3:40 in the Middle School library. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE Advisory Board Meeting Minutes...January 31, 2002 

Attended By: Judy Jonas, Mina Cohen, Molly Moser, Mike Matheson, Ada B. Fine, Don Kirkpatrick, Mark Morton, Tomek Ulatowski, Tom Honer, Deena Zarlin, Sandra Kearney, Ron Bowman, Gary Evans, Celeste Melzer, C.C. Ulatowski and Mary Muto. 

Summary of Account Balance- MCCF 
 Balance 1-28-02  $10,877.03 
 Reserved:District Librarian     2,000.00 
 Reserved:MMS Balance     2,250.00 
 Available Funds:   $6,627.03 

Yearly income through credit card donations $ 2,040.00 

Minutes of Jan. 10th meeting were approved. 

Available budget was reviewed. 

Acknowledgment of receipt of a thank you note from Doug Nunn. We all appreciate his taking the time to say thank you, and discussed the possibility of printing the note as a Letter to the Editor in the Beacon. Mary will seek Dougís permission to do so. 

General Discussion: 
A very important proposal was recommended by Deena to separate the roles of treasurer and secretary on the MUSE advisory board. All present acknowledged what a wonderful job Margaret is doing and expressed concern that it is turning into a bigger project than one person should be asked to handle. As Margaret wasnít present, it could not be determined for sure which side of the job she would choose to give up, but it is generally assumed that it would be the treasurer position. Deena will check with Margaret and all present will think of a good candidate to approach regarding volunteering to be the treasurer. Three names were suggested at the time. 
Middle School parent participation was discussed by C.C. and Judy. Encouraging news regarding more participation for specific projects, not so much fundraising but a growing willingness to work on projects such as Teacher Appreciation Lunches and MCN contributions. Judy is encouraging all of us to e-mail as many people as we can to make a bigger push for the MCN billing donations. She sent out 50 e-mails to friends and is asking other middle school parents to do the same. MUSE greatly appreciates the actions of Judy and Molly for their continuing work to bring the middle school into the MUSE project. 
MUSE Grant writing was brought up again by Tomek. He has a friend that specializes in grant writing and would like to see MUSE approach this concept. Tomekís friend may be willing to help us first hand with this idea. Some discussion about how our districtís high test scores and economics go against us in the grant processes, but a general consensus that it would be worth pursuing. Tomek will ask his friend to come to a meeting with MUSE. All present acknowledged Deenaís work in that area, and hoped she would stay involved in this pursuit. 
Gary Evans asked if it was possible to raise donations to be earmarked for the major remodeling of the baseball field. Gary would be willing to do the fundraising himself. A general reminder went out that a donation needs to be $500.00 or more if it is to be earmarked for a specific cause. Also, general discussion brought up concerns about MUSE branching off into sports causes, as we have to be careful to stick with programs and we have to remember not to interfere with other fundraising groups, such as the Booster club. 
The Real Estate magazine is planning an upcoming feature on MUSE. Their editor will do the writing but Tomek, C.C., Mina and others will have some input. All present were happy about this. 
A firm plan for a radio show was discussed and the board was thrilled with Celesteís offer to interview a few MUSE participants on her Friday night Radio show on KMFB which is called ìLove Chat.î C.C. was encouraged to participate and has agreed to do so. Don and Mina will join her on the show. All agreed that the theme of Love was perfect for our cause, as it all began with the love of children and improving their environment. Celeste mentioned that she had offered this idea (and others) at an earlier meeting with no response and all present were gently reminded to listen to each other and to accept all offers of help and support. 

Business Decisions and Grants Awarded 
1. A proposal was submitted by Linda Cohen to utilize the $1500.00 that was previously allocated for the Mendocino Middle Schoolís Local History project. This project will affect 123 students and will include a Museum field trip, copy and editing costs for a book to be published, and much more. Linda pointed out that this project will support the concept of ìproject basedî learning and that the proceeds from the sales of the book would keep ongoing projects in motion for years to come. 
This proposal received a unanimous vote and the grant was awarded pending approval by CFMC. 
2. The District Librarian Position was brought up and discussed at great length. Tomek and Don want the concentration of this project to be visionary in its nature and the position itself to reflect the cutting edge of information access. Deena recommended changing the title of this possible position to ìInformation Specialistî or ìLibrary Media Specialistî rather than District Librarian. 
Ron mentioned that in filling this position we may be able to get a ìLearning Improvementî grant as we will be enhancing the learning potential of many students. 
Linda Cohen spoke for a few of those present when she discussed her concern that this would mean the possibility of hiring someone from outside of the district. She and others would prefer to hire an existing staff member for this possible position. We have to be very careful that the creation of a new position would not mean a layoff for a current staff member. Linda will do some research on this subject to be presented at the next meeting 
3.  MEFCA has given MUSE a very generous check for $1,500.00 to be used for the ARTS. As MEFCA is dissolving at this time, they may give us a further donation at a later date. Mary Flannery Kraut would like us to know that their organization has great faith in MUSE. 
MUSE appreciates this donation and all agreed to send a heartfelt thank you as well as writing an article or letter of acknowledgment and appreciation. Mina agreed to write this article. 
4. Mike Matheson returned the granted money (December 2001) for computer lab aide as it will be funded through ROP.  The $1,700.  will be reserved for later use at the high school level. 

Fundraising Updates 
1. MCN, MUSE and the district should continue to work together to get all people thinking about MCN and its link to our school system. Deena is working on a hotline to draw attention to the MUSE web site. It will be in the opening description of MUSE on MCN. 
MCN is still working on a newsletter, which will hopefully be completed soon. This conversation brought up a reminder to include MUSE address on all communications to improve exposure. 
2. Logo is finished and will be brought to the next meeting. Mark may also e-mail it to advisory members to review and approve. Mark is working on making Logo accessible to all of us on Diskette to avoid printing costs. Lisa is investigating printing costs just in case. 
3. Brochure placement is ongoing. Mary will continue to put the brochures out in local stores and inns. Mina is helping with this project. 
4. C.C. suggested a MUSE dinner to be held at the Middle School production of the play ìFiddler on the Roofî which is also scheduled for June 2nd (the evening of Faire day). Since MUSE sponsored the drama program it will be an excellent opportunity to highlight MUSE through a MUSE dinner.  C.C. is willing to do the cooking, which will be wonderful, so all agreed to the idea! 
5. Rummage sale is still pending. 
6. Spring dance still in planning stages. Lisa could use some help with this project. 
7. The Faire Date is officially set for June 2nd and small planning groups are beginning to form. We need everyoneís help on this exciting event. 
8. Ledford House Fundraising Dinner will take place in November (Mina will get exact date). The date was originally the MEFCA slot, so it is a good tie-in for us to take their annual spot. Their annual dinner was well attended and highly recognized so it should reflect well for us, especially since we have incorporated MEFCA into our organizaton.  This dinner should be an annual event for us as well, and should honor a school community member each year. It would be good to get students involved (i.e. HS Jazz band, making desserts, etc.). There was a general consensus that Don Kirkpatrick should be the first honoree in November. 
9. Resale shop at high school is still pending. A new community member named Missy is looking into the possibility of organizing it. Mike mentioned that he would not want to conflict with worthy resale shops in Fort Bragg. Most of those present felt like it would not be a conflict. 
10. End-of-Year mailing will be changed to an end-of-year (or beginning of term) event that celebrates the successful MUSE projects of that year. General community will be invited and various groups could perform and/or highlight some of the work they have accomplished through the help of MUSE. Mina and C.C. will work on ideas for this project. 
11. One new fundraising idea: Tomek suggested using KZYX to advertise and/or highlight MUSE as MUSE is currently a supporter of KZYX, and a staff member at KZYX already expressed a willingness to work with us on this idea. Tomek mentioned that this exposure would probably be welcome and well received in the Anderson Valley since their school district is suffering as well. It may even spur them to get a MUSE project underway. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, February 28th unless otherwise notified by Margaret. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE Advisory Board Meeting Minutes~February 2002 

Attended by:  Mina Cohen, CC Ulatowski, Deena Zarlin, Tomek Ulatowski, Ada B. Fine, Linda Cohen, Ron Bowman, Gary Evans, Claire Skilton, Jim Shock, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Summary of Account Balance 
 District Side Fund  ?     157.67 
 Reserved- MHS (returned computer grant) 1,700.00 
 Reserved- District Media Specialist  2,000.00 
 Available MCCF Funds   5,174.91 

General Discussion 
Thank-you letters from Kim Bratton and Celeste Meltzer were passed and appreciated. 
A letter of support for Ada B. Fine's Arts Works grant was signed by MUSE members. 
Agenda needs to be shortened by having committees  work between meetings and report to the Advisory Group monthly. 
Grant Proposal Form should have accountability built into it, and periodic reporting or presentation of work/photos to MUSE. 
Presentation to MHS Staff Meeting by Mina was brief with no questions or comments from the staff.? 
Presentation to the District Board Meeting should be quarterly, reporting after each grant award period. 
Adaptive PE Program at the Grammar School was funded twice.  It now needs to be considered if any/how much can be given to keep the program through the rest of the year.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Agenda Items 
1. Separation of Secretary/treasurer position:  Kathleen Zblenski is interested in doing treasurer's job after April 15.  She brings accounting expertise. 
2. Donation committed to the District Media Specialist fund: $5,000.  This brings the amount reserved  to $7,000.00.  Linda Cohen presented posibilities that the position will incorporate library skills, teacher tech training, overseeing library aides, purchasing books and software, bring library collections online among many other skills.  As the District has been without a librarian for four years, it is a need known by all staff.  MUSE plans to put forth a major fund-raising effort, funding up to $20,000.00, which represents 50% of the amount of money needed.  Mark will write MUSE's  vision statement of  the position and discuss it at a management meeting.  He will report at the March MUSE meeting and the next steps to implement it will be discussed.  A committee  (Mark, Linda, Mina, Ron and Deena) was established, recognizing that Gallery Books, too, would like to be involved. 
3. Letter for Katy Tahja was presented.  A thank-you for her interest will be written by CC, but it is clear that hiring for the District Media position is a District responsibility. 
4. Awarded to Mendocino High School- $200. for Jenny Otter's Social Studies trip to Berkeley this month.  MUSE will consider funding the balance of the requested $1,124.00 at the next meeting when Jenny presents her proposal. 

Fundraising Updates 
1. Logo, decals, donation cards- CC is assembling a packet for distribution in the Fall.  It will include decals, donation cards, and information of how to get involved with MUSE.  This will be duplicated for the website.  Some of the packets will be ready for the Spring Faire.  Ron will determine costs for donation mailer: envelope/card/return envelope.  Mina will research ways to have window decals made, considering effectiveness for one-  or two-sided decals. Ada reported that she was not able to transfer the logo to black and white.  The design did not lend itself to this. 
2. Stationery-  Mark will make on a printer what is currently needed. 
3. Outreach to business community  Brochures are not widely-placed. CC suggests a few articulate peole speak to the Mendocino Business Association and Chambers of Commerce.  Jim Shock is interested in being part of this.  Ron  suggested a basic information sheet that aids speakers. It would  express  the District's vision and explains how MUSE aids it.  Mina will develop a Power Point presentation in April for use.  Gary will develop economic talking points.  Ron plans to approach a study club from the perspective of film-making and MUSE in May.  Wendy Roberts is a valuable source to tap for inspiration and letter-writing. 
4. Dinners planned:   Open House- MGS Thursday, May 16 
                                        MMS play- June 2 
                                        Ledford House- first Monday in November 
5. Spring Dance may be an event to combine with the Spring Faire. 
6. Rummage Sale will be considered next year. 
7. Grant writing will be pursued by Deena and Tomek.  Wendy Roberts will be consulted as a resource.  Teachers may bring ideas of potential grants, MUSE may commission a writer or pay one a flat fee to research what grants are available.  It is necessary to partner with the District to determine what the needs/wants are.. 
8. KZYX is interested in doing an hour program about districts facing shortfall and about MUSE and efforts to help.  MIna and Tomek are will to be on the radio interview. 
9. MCET spot will be prepared by Celeste, not Love Chat radio show. 
10. Real Estate magazine will feature MUSE in May. 

Next meeting was set for Thursday, March 28, 3:40  in MMS Library.  **This may be changed due to Passover.** 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~ March 28, 2002 
Attended by: Mina Cohen, Tom Honer, Mark Morton, Karen Timmer, Deena Zarlin, 
Tomek Ulatowski, Jenny Otter, Jim Shock, Don Kirkpatrick, CC Ulatowski, Ada B. Fine, 
Ron Bowman, Molly Moser, Mike Matheson, Anne Jenks, Margaret Iacuaniello, Claire Skilton 

Summary of Account Balance 
 District Side Fund       157.67 
 Reserved at District Office-MHS   1,500.00 

 MCCF                                           15,815.33 
  Reserved-Media Specialist  7,000.00 
  Available Funds   8,815.33 

General Discussion 
Thank-you letter from Karen Timmer was passed and appreciated. 
Reflections of the first year of MUSE affirmed the good work that has been done, and the immense work ahead.  Though much outreach to parents has been done, many do not know how MUSE affects their children.  There is little parent involvement and contribution.  Dialogue now needs to be held, bringing a clear focus of MUSE's direction.  Several members agreed that efforts need to be aligned with teachersí and administratorsí needs.  Jim will talk with staff and bring to the next meeting staff priorities. 
The monthly amount of MCN donations is unknown.  Jim will determine this and into which account the money  is deposited. 
Grants should be partially funded by MUSE so that there is community participation and value. 
Next proposal requests (round 3) will be issued in April for consideration in May.  These will be in place for the new school year, 2002-2003.    It was clearly stated that MUSE needs to solicit the grant proposals and consider them entirely at one meeting, not accept them one at a time. 

Agenda Items 
1. February Minutes were approved. 
2. MUSD budget is becoming stable, with a positive ending balance this year.  The District will not be a qualified district, Jim reported.  This comes from retirements and cuts that have been made at the administrative level, plus some reorganizing at school sites.  As programs will not be expanded, the District will need MUSE's support as it has had this year.  Mike added that MUSE's continued funding of auxiliary programs maintains quality schools that attract students. 
3. MUSE Spring Newsletter was reviewed.  Tom will make minor changes and the letter will be printed on MUSE stationery with a listing of all advisory board members on the left-hand side.  CC and Tomek will work with Mark to get the mailing ready.  It will go to the 200+ contributing members, as well as to parents. 
4. Fundraising- Decals that are vinyl, removable, 3x5", black and white will be ordered by Mina for the best price possible.  Wording will be something like I am a supporter of MUSE.  One thousand decals will be less than $780.00.  It was approved that Mina, Ron and CC will use their discretion and place the order.  This will be distributed with thank-you notes for donations and sent to past donors.  They can be ready within two weeks. 
5. Fundraising- Radio interview on KZYX with Tomek will air April 26.  It was suggested that Gary Evans would be an articulate spokesperson for the District to be interviewed with Tomek.  Tomek will contact/ask Gary. 
6. Librarian/media specialist position- $7,000.  reserved funds have been put back into MUSE general funds, pending the approval of the anonymous donor of $5,000.  It is wiser, at this point, to keep current programs propped up than to create a new position for which money may not be sustained.    As people will donate to MUSE for a direct focus, Jim will talk with the staff at all sites to determine most immediate needs.  He will report these at the April meeting. 
7. Proposal request by Ada B. Fine was heard and appreciated, but decision on funding Ada's art program will be at June meeting. 
8. Proposal request by Jenny Otter for the social studies academic club was funded from the reserved amount for MHS.    Awarded was $1,700. to meet the request of $1124. plus give Jenny a $500. stipend. (The $1,700. reserve is what was funded to MHS for a computer aide, but returned unused.)  Two hundred dollars that was awarded to Jenny in February  as partial funding was not used. 
9. Direction of MUSE was not discussed but reserved for a special meeting in early May or June.  It is critical now to re-examine MUSE's effectiveness and acceptance by the community, as well as shape its future.  Input from many, broad views is encouraged. 

Next meeting will be  Thursday, April 25, 3:40 in the MMS library. 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~April 25, 2002   

Attended by: Kathleen Rzeplinski, Debbie Crowningshield, Ruth Burnell, Mina Cohen, Anne Jenks, CC Ulatowski, Ron Bowman, Mark Morton, Tomek Ulatowski, Mary Muto, Molly Moser-Evans, Carolyn Carleton, Judy Jonas, Karen Timmer, Rick OíBrian, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Summary of Account Balance 
 District Side Fund       157.67 
 MCCF   ????????            30,377.82 
  Reserve PE/MGS       61.75 
  Available Funds           30,316.07 

General Discussion 
Philosophy of MUSE will be discussed May 9, 3:40, MMS Library.  Award of any end-of-year grants (up to $2,000./level) will be made at this time.  This much-needed meeting will allow community and members to voice priorities.  From this,  a direction of MUSE will be made.  Policies of how grants are disbursed (quarterly, and possibly through an emergency fund) will be formalized.  A review of MCCF/MUSE relationship needs to be made, allowing MUSE to hold fundraising activities off school campuses.  It was strongly stated that MUSE is independent in its decisions of how to award money, although District needs are of key consideration. 
Article in newspaper about MGS PE through the end of the year, MCN income to MUSE, awards to be made in May and the June Fair will be submitted by Mina. 
Summary of this yearís grant awards: 
 Grammar School level $7,000. 
  Adaptive PE   $3,500. 
  Adaptive PE     3,500. 
 Middle School level $7,000. 
  Musical-play   $3,500. 
  Algebra 1     1,250. 
  Oral History project    2,250. 
 High School level   $7,000. 
  French    $1,200. 
  Band assistant        600. 
  Community High drama                  700. 
  Alternative Mirrors class               1,200. 
  Photography history project             400. 
  Improv drama class                 700. 
  Chorus accompanist                 500. 
  Social studies club              1,700. 

Agenda Items 
1. March minutes were approved. 
2. Kathleen Rzeplinski was elected Treasurer and welcomed for the input and expertise she brings. 
3. Projected income for the 2002-2003 was set between $50,000. and $100,000.  This gives MUSE a goal toward which to work.  This year to date, awards total  $21,000. 
4. Grant proposals will be solicited immediately for $2,000.  each level.  Awards will be made May 9.  The intent of this round of funding is to fill small end-of-the-year needs.  A summer meeting will decide a larger amount for each level to be disbursed early in the 2002-03 school year. 
5. Grant request ($875.00) for Middle School 6th grade trip to Mendocino Woodlands was presented by Debbie Crowningshield.  This request will be considered at the May 9th meeting. 
6. Grant request (up to $2,500.00) for Odyssey of the Mind trip to the international competition in Boulder, Colorado was made by Carolyn Carelton.  This request will be considered at the May 9th meeting. 
7. Fundraising by parents for MGS/PE program made over $2,100.  which included a matching grant of $1,050. by the Dooley family business of Sport Chrysler Jeep dealership in Fort Bragg.  This assures Karen Timmerís adaptive PE program for eighty students (Kindergarten, First grade) through the end of the school year. 
8. MUSE logo is being made at Black Bear Press and 1,000 decals will be ready in ten to fifteen days.  At the May 30 meeting plans for distributing the decals will be made. 
9. June Fair will be held Sunday, June 2 from 10am to 6pm at the MGS/MMS field.  There will be booths of games/activities/ items to buy.  There will be a painted horse to ride, a stage for kareoke, a plant sale, a CD and book sale, a giant jumping room, as well as a BBQ.   Local organizations, the Rec Center and  preschools have been invited, making this a day for the community to come together.  It is hoped that this becomes an annual event and is expected to be a major fundraiser.  A note each Wednesday of May should go home with the children. 
10. Property rental fundraising is available.  CC and Tomekís home will be used for a Fall business meeting for a donation to MUSE.  Additionally, their grounds will be the backdrop for a Cadillac car photo shoot, with donation proceeds to MUSE.  CC offered their guest house to be used by visitors/family of MUSE board members for a donation to MUSE. 
11. MCN subscriber donations are coming in and need to be directed to MCCF/MUSE account.  A W-9 form is needed.  Kathleen will work with Judy on this. 
12. High School fundraiser for after-school sports of approximately $3,000. may be given to MUSE as restricted funds for high school use.  Judy is the contact person on this. 
13. Ski Club Fundraiser proposal was presented by Rick OíBrian.  He will put together a plan for a water skiing family day on Lake Mendocino that will be discussed at the May 30 meeting. Included can be swimming, BBQ, and use of 16x24' raft.  This may be incorporated/advertised at the June Fair. Judy Jonas and Rick are the contact people. 
14. The Shape of Life premier and meeting the film-makers, Ron Bowman and Lisa Frederickson, will be Sunday May 19, MMS Library.    This outstanding and beautiful series was recently aired on PBS. 
15. KZYX/Z radio interview of Tomek will be aired live Friday, April 26 at 9:00am.  Tomek will discuss how MUSE has been a force to bring parents and community together as well as raise critically-needed funds for the schools. 
16. Garage Sale will be held in the Fall.  Tomek has beautiful office furniture (including a large mahogany desk) for sale before then. 
17. MUSE Newsletter was mailed to the 200 donors,  all MGS families and half of the MMS homes.  The rest of the mailing to MMS and all of the high school families will sent be shortly.  It has been received favorably and should  produce income to MUSE. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, May 9, MMS Library, 3:40 to discuss the focus/direction of MUSE.  Grant awards will be made. 

Regular monthly meeting will be Thursday, May 30, MMS Library, 3:40. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~ May 9, 2002 

Attended by Molly Moser, Anne Jenks, Sharon Fanto, Jim Shock, Don Kirkpatrick, CC Ulatowski, Susanne Norgard, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Karen Timmer, Tomek Ulatowski, Linda Cohen, Mike Matheson, Tom Honer, Judy Jonas, Margaret Iacuaniello. 

General business 
Teen Center Program may donate to MUSE $3,100. to be reserved for high school after-school programs.? Judy Jonas is working on this. 
MUSE logo decals will arrive next week.  Mina is working on this. 
A questionnaire of membersí priorities for MUSE will be sent via email by Don. 

Grants reviewed 
 1. Odyssey of the Mind  request was withdrawn due to lack of administrator support. 
 2. 6th Grade Woodlands trip  funded  up to $875.00.  The full amount may not be needed. 
 3. International Dance/Music 2nd/3rd grade set aside to be discussed May 30 after it has  more time for consideration by MGS staff. 

The purpose of the meeting was to decide a focus for MUSE.  Though many topics were discussed, it was decided that two summer meetings will clearly state MUSE's policies and direction. 

June 23  9-12ish??? Discuss Protocol 
Meeting date tba   Discuss Business Plan/Vision for Funding 
  

Discussion 

Create a MUSE vision 
 -a community vision- align school to community needs 
  ex: high school drama with Gloriana 
        NCRCN/incubator business 
 -"What do you want your school to be?" 

Decide policies of MUSE, make these well-known and follow them. 
 -more credibility and support from public, school staff 
 -MCCF wants to see these policies and suggests that MUSE should be its own foundation (501C3) 
 -initiate non-profit status? 
 -have a business plan 

Get widespread support 
 -from MUSD staff 
 -from parents 
  will donate to specific purpose 
 -from community 
  businesses already taxed 
  need to find ways to give back to businesses 
 -from school alumni 
 -volunteer participation 
  phone banks 

Identify focus for funding 
 -"Save the School" 
 -fund  single compelling goal or several smaller projects? 
 -independence in deciding how to spend money, yet being responsive to District needs 
 -focus on areas lacking (math/language/PE) vs special interests 
 -programs only or materials also? 
 -restricted funds 
 -have emergency fund for immediate requests 
  -"A place where people can turn." 
  

Focus fundraising 
 -set dollar amount as goal 
 -donors need to see clear, direct results- not money far-removed 
 -consolidate interests of several fundraising groups to specific needs: MUSE as an umbrella 
 -reach outside the community for money 
 -align with other organizations as MUSE: Schools Plus of Santa Rosa, join consortium 
 -annual events 
 -expand PR: those awarded grants to show support of MUSE 

Focus grant awards 
 -establish regular funding cycles- these scheduled to be known/followed 
  not consider grants unsolicited  vs having emergency fund available 
 -proposal form: administrator signature necessary/not necessary 
 -end of year award for program/event 

Summary 

The protocol is how we review fund requests, funding only on specified dates/responding to interim needs, applicants present at vote, if administrators need to sign a request, types of projects considered (curricular/non-curricular or other ways to define parameters),  keeping reserved funds (such as arts from MEFCA, high school, PE, etc.) allowing an allotment of money to be set aside for later use, responsibilities of positions who does what. 

The business plan is how much money is to be raised, spending priorities (one large project/emergency fund/many small projects, programs only/materials also), funding cycles, reaching community, staff and public, working with business community, marketing MUSE more effectively, joining the consortium of education foundations, making subcommittees/micromanaging. 

Next MUSE meeting Thursday, May 30 MMS Library, 3:40. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________



MUSE Advisory Board Minutes May 30, 2002  

Attended by:  Ron Bowman, CC Ulatowski, Mark Morton, Deena Zarlin, Don Kirkpatrick, Mina Cohen, Tom Honer, Lisa Norman, Mary Muto, Karen Timmer, Jim Shock, Tomek Ulatowski, Lisa Norman, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Summary of Account Balance 
 District Side Fund                 157.67 
 MCCF                              20,011.00 
  Reserve PE/MGS                   61.75 
  Available funds                19,949.25 

General Discussion 
Lisa Norman, editor of the local Real Estate Magazine introduced herself and asked what MUSE would like the public to know for her upcoming article.  She will interview several Advisory Board members and review MUSE literature.  It was asked that her article reach to people both with children and those in the community and visitors without children. 
Correspondence to MUSE will be collected by the secretary for distribution to advisory members at meetings. 
Non-profit status may be sought through MEFCA.  This will be discussed at June 23 meeting. 
Fiddler on the  Roof  Saturday and Sunday performances will acknowledge MUSE's funding in its program.  Anne Jenks will make an announcement about MUSE at the play's end.  Mary will have students at each door with brochures, decals and donation collection for MUSE. 
Don's grand-daughter is having an art sale locally with a percentage of the proceeds generously to be donated to MUSE.? 
The public relations person for MUSE is Kathy Miller. 
Decals were distributed  for each person to give personally to businesses or friends.  Decals will be placed at school offices.  Donation jars might be placed nearby. 

Agenda Items 
1. Minutes from May 9 and April 25 were read. 
2. Discussion of May 9 meeting brought the question that now that MUSE is making an impact, will CA state back off in its funding.  It was assured by Jim that the District funds from the state will not be changed because of fundraising income.  It was asked again if MUSE is doing the work of the District.  A short discussion of District's tight budget and the necessity of MUSE followed.  Mary notes a "large change" in how people respond to MUSE, from an avoidance to interest and inquiry.  People are speaking well now of MUSE.  CC would like to better know MUSD staff feelings about MUSE.  Added to the discussion for the June 23 meeting will be MUSE support of after-school programs (such as a language club) that can be taught by non-credentialed people.  Possibly this can be done through the Rec Center program.  The June 23 meeting will cover as many of the issues raised May 9 as possible.  It will be determined then if another meeting is needed. 
3. Don's questionnaire about  MUSE process and direction is receiving response, but he needs to hear from everyone.  Members may return the paper given at the meeting or respond to him via email.  Jim will send a copy of the questionnaire to all staff members.  Don will compile the response for the June 23 meeting. 
4. $500. was awarded to The International Dance/Dinner held by Judy and Dorothy's classes at MGS.  The grant partially paid the dance teacher's stipend.  The money for this grant was provided by Peggy Merrill. 
5. Fundraising 
 1. Open House dinner  earned about $1,200.  Through this and other efforts, CC has been  building a good rapport with local businesses, notably the sign maker and Cafe Beaujolais.?  Gratitude to Harvest Market for its continued support was expressed. 
 2. The Shape of Life premier and discussion with Ron and Lisa was well received.  It is hoped  that this can become a more frequent event.   Earned was about $250. 
 3. Popcorn Fridays at MGS  earn about $25./week.  This likely will go toward field trip money for  children who cannot meet trip expenses.  CC is taking barter of trash pick-up for the popcorn.? 
4. June 2 Faire is upcoming with much effort by CC and parents.  There will be many activity  booths for children, teddy bear sales, video/book sale, karaoke,  an air playground, horse  rides, a gourmet lunch, plant sale, a cake walk and child-fingerprinting available.  It is  expected that this will do well and provide a fun beginning to an annual event.  CC has  striking and clever signs around Mendocino and a newspaper article announcing the Faire. 
5. MUSE will join CA Consortium of Education Foundation for a cost of $75. (sliding scale for foundations up to $100,000.) 

Next meeting will be June 23, 9:00 am at Mina's house to discuss the protocol/business plan  of MUSE.  We will  focus on the issues raised May 9.  Mina will email directions to her house.  It is important to have all Advisory board members attend and is open to interested community members 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________



MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~June 23, 2002  

Attended by: Don Kirkpatrick, Jim Shock, CC Ulatowski, Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Tomek Ulatowski, Deena Zarlin, Mark Morton, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Karen Timmer, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Summary of Account Balance 
 MCCF- approximately $27,000.00 

General Discussion 
The meetingÇs purpose was to create a MUSE vision, decide policies, develop strategies for broader support, identify a focus for funding, fundraising and grant awards. 
Don presented staff input from the MUSE Questionaire as a starting point for the discussion. 

Create a MUSE Vision 
Toward the goal of a rich, high-quality education for our children,  MUSE's priority is to support Mendocino school art, academic, PE  and  community-based programs that are not funded by the Mendocino Unified School District.? 

Get Widespread Support 
1. Each school site needs to develop energy and enthusiasm for MUSE. 
2. Parents need to see MUSEÇs impact on their children and know how to support the goals.? CC will assemble a packet of information for distribution early in the school year. 
3. Put MUSE newsletter in school mailings such as report cards.? 
4. Recognize community businesses with a thank-you dinner or lunch. 

Decide MUSE policies, make these well-known and follow them 
1. MUSE will pursue a non-tax status.   Kathleen will begin the incorporating process to give.  Jone Lemos will help with the legal aspect.  There is a 40 page document that needs to be filed at a cost of $1,000.  This will take MUSE out of MCCF and give Kathleen bill-paying capacity. MUSE will pay Kathleen 1?% of the receipts.  Kathleen will handle all? accounts with CC serving as an assistant treasurer.? 
2. MUSE will need to be responsible for its own insurance, but can buy a dayÇs coverage when needed for an event. 

Identify Focus for Funding 
1. Foreign language Kindergarten-8th grade, arts, community-based learning, PE and science are programs MUSE will actively raise money to support.? 
2. Extra-curricular programs may be funded. 
3. Restricted funds are set up so that people may contribute directly. To create a restricted fund is a minimum of $500.00 is needed.? 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~August 9, 2002  

Attended by: Kathleen Rzeplinski, Don Kirkpatrick, Tom Honer, CC Ulatowski, 
 Deena Zarlin, Karen Timmer, Margaret Iacuaniello 

Current balance 
 Community Foundation   $26,942.59 
 Savings Bank   ???     7,596.65 

 Total balance    $34,539.24 

Restricted Funds 
 PE          190.75 
 Foreign Language Teacher                  500.00 
 Arts    ??????   1,500.00 
 Teen After School     3,200.00 

 Total Restricted Funds   $5,390.75 
 Total Unrestricted Funds           $29,539.24 

General Discussion 
MUSE is now incorporated. Election of officers and adoption of by-laws need to be done at the next meeting.? Jone Lemos did the legal work for the incorporation and is revising the by-laws so they will be in compliance.  She has worked pro-bono.? 
$1,000.00 was allocated for filing for non-profit status. This will give Kathleen better control of income and expenses.  It needs to be decided at the next meeting if we want to be a non-profit private foundation or non-profit status.  If monetary support comes mainly from person, the group needs to be the private foundation and pay tax on investment earnings.?As obtaining the independent status will take about three months,  MUSE will continue to work through MCCF. 
Minutes need to reflect how the vote was made: showing who made/who seconded a motion and the number of votes for and against it. 
Back-to-school informational letter and donation card packet stressing MUSEís achievements and the schoolsí critical needs is being prepared by CC.  A pledge for sustained payments/continued contributions will be available. 
Condition of school sites was discussed, noting it is how we maintain the premises that teaches children to value them.  Rather than to continue to defer maintenance in tight budget times, it was suggested that CDF, which has a ready crew of professional painters, be asked to help.  As this is not a direct MUSE effort, Tom Honer will talk with Jim Shock about this. 
MUSE meetings are always the fourth Thursday of the month, 3:40 at MMS library.  We are listed on the District calendar. 

Agenda Items 
1. Money disbursed through the year will be at the beginning of the year for scheduling/program needs and three times during the year (at the September, November and March meetings.) 
2. Awards of $5,500. were made to each of the three levels: elementary, middle and high schools. $500.00 (drawn from the MEFCA/arts restricted fund) of the award needs to be spent on arts, but the balance may be spent within MUSE guidelines as the site deems necessary.  This award is designed to fill unmet program needs.  Sites will report how the money is used at the next meeting. 
3. Award of at least $4,000.  is available for each level.? During the school year, a site may submit grant requests for use of the money.  Grants will be awarded at the September, November and March meetings. 
4. MHS Chorus request was not funded, but the need may be covered in the $5,500. award.  There is strong MUSE support for the Chorus Program. 

Next meeting will be September 26, 2002 in the Middle School library at 3:40. 
(Note: This was subsequently changed to August 29, same time and place.) 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE   Advisory Board Minutes Aug 29, 2002  
Attended by: Don Kirkpatrick, Mina Cohen, Mary Muto, Claire Skilton, Jim Shock, CC Ulatowski, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Karen Timmer, Ron Bowman, Margaret Iacuaniello, Deena Zarlin 

Account Balances 
 MCCF     29,084.15 
 Savings Bank of Mendocino    5,556.65 

 Allocated Funds    20,390.00 
                  See attached sheet. 
 Total Available Funds             $14,250.80 

General Discussion 
The new school year has a strong beginning with MUSE awarding $16,500. total to the sites.  The year began smoothly for students and parents due to better communication and readiness. 
MUSE has a savings account through which Kathleen may receive cash donations and write checks.  Major donations and awards are still cycled through MCCF.  When MUSE receives non-profit status, the District Special Gifts fund will be closed and all money will be handled through the Savings Bank of Mendocino.  Kathleen will receive ? %  of money handled, the same as MUSE pays MCCF. 
Acknowledgments of donations will be done by Mina until the final non-profit status is achieved and KathleenÇs business takes over all finances.  CC will then create a form letter that is personal from MUSE and give generalizations of how the money will be used. 
Mendocino Beacon article written by CC is a great start of PR for the school year.  All members are encouraged to submit to the paper.  Programs that are funded by MUSE should submit a written report to MUSE that may be used in some form for publication.  When a thank-you note is given to MUSE, the sender may be asked for permission to publish it in Letters to the Editor section.  Kathy Miller is no longer the PR person for MUSE. 
Grants will be given with the request that the receiver attempt to raise more funds and make public acknowledgment of the award. 
MEFCA arts fund has been depleted, but exists for continued donations.  It is to be continued as a source of arts funding in the spirit of MEFCA. 
Foreign language teacher reserve fund was clarified.  The $500. allocated money may be increased to $10,000. at the next meeting if there is a viable, effective way to implement a Spanish program for children Kindergarten through 5th grade.  Past practices have been videos, ?-1 hour instruction weekly, and bilingual teachers in the classroom.  It was suggested that the program be after-school or sending teachers to an intensive language institute.  A committee of Jim Shock, Claire Skilton, Ron Bowman and members of the teaching staff will research possibilities and report at the next meeting. 
September 21 Farm Bureau luncheon will be held at Tomek and CC's home.  Jim was invited to represent the District. 
The Financial Future of Mendocino Schools forum for the public and school community will be hosted by MUSE Thursday, October 10.  Jim Shock is invited to discuss the school budget.  Parents will speak how a private foundation  (MUSE) is helping and the upcoming bond measure will be presented.  This complete view of school finances and needs will hopefully bring greater support to MUSE. 
MHS program cuts/large class sizes can possibly be presented to parents to encourage more MUSE involvement. 
A facility use form needs to be filed at the District office whenever MUSE uses a school site. 
MUSE PO Box correction: PO Box 433, Mendocino 95460. 

Agenda Items 
1. Minutes were approved unanimously. (Motion: Mina, seconded by Don) 
2. Election of new officers: 
 President: Tomek Ulatowski 
 Vice-President: Ron Bowman 
 Secretary: Mary Muto 
 Treasurer: Kathleen Rzeplinski 
 Motion to accept all four nominees: Don, seconded by Tomek- 9 ayes 
3. Review of grant awards ($5,500.) for beginning of school year. 
 a. MGS: $3,000. for developmental PE, K-2. 
   2,500. to be decided by the 3-5th grade and staff at next staff meeting. 
    Money will likely be used for arts and science. 
 b. MMS: Money will be used for gardening elective, library aide and classroom enrichment projects.  It is requested  that MUSE receive a more complete breakdown of how the money is to be spent. 
 c. MHS: $5,500. for the chorus program. 
4. Back-to-School packet of information about MUSE is being developed by CC and will 
 include an introductory letter about MUSE, donation cards, suggested ongoing donations, 
  A brochure, a decal, a list of fundraising events, and notification of the MUSE-hosted 
 Financial Future of Mendocino Schools evening.  The packet will be distributed by 
          parents at Back-to-School night following a brief statement of MUSEÇs importance 
 by administrators.  Parents not attending Back-to-School night will receive a packet 
 at home either by mail or via their child.  Back-to-School nights are: Sept. 10 MGS K-2, 
 Sept. 12 MGS 3-5, Sept. 17 MMS. 
5. Fundraising 
 a. $1,500. for the sale of Tomek's office furniture will be deposited to MUSE. 
 b. $5,000. for the use of Tomek and CC's home by the Farm Bureau for a luncheon will  be donated to MUSE. 
 c. Rummage Sale will be held October 5.  Donations may be dropped off   at CC's 
 ??  barn or at MGS Friday afternoon, October 4. 
 d. Ledford  House dinner- November 4 with Don Kirkpatrick as honoree.  Don may be out of  town and another person  may need to be chosen to be honored. 
 e. Talent show, K-12, was proposed by Claire Skilton and Sandy Glickfeld.  It can be a night of songs, poetry, magic with special appearances by administrators. 
 f. There will not be Back-to-School Night dinners due to the several evenings scheduled.  Perhaps there will be pie  and coffee with the information packets. 
 g. A "thermometer" of  numbers of contributors or of money raised/available may be a good visual for parents to see MUSE and be  encouraged to contribute time and money. 

Next meeting is Thursday, September 26, 3:40 at MMS Library.  It is to be a meeting with larger attendance of new people. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~September 26, 2002  
Attended by: Ron Bowman, Tomek Ulatowski, CC Ulatowski, Karen Timmer, Deena Zarlin, Wendy Roberts, Don Kirkpatrick, Janet Stein, Margaret Fox Kump, Mike Matheson, Debbie Lenox, Tobin Hahn, Molly Mosser, Alexis Moyer, Sapphire Hale, Claire Skilton, Mary Muto 

Account Balances: No official change from last month as treasurer was absent.    "Unofficial" total available funds: $14, 250.80 (as of 8/30) 
6, 500.00 
$ 20,750.80 

General Discussion 
Now that the school year is off to a good start, thanks in part to our initial grants awarded to all three sites, we need to develop a much stronger focus on fundraising. Tomek discussed our need to realize that although giving the money away is fun, we really have to make raising money our goal for this year. All agreed and it was mentioned that we have to go deeper into the community, rather than continuing to try to raise funds from parents. MUSE is to be a partial beneficiary of the moneys raised by the Candlelight Inn Tour in Mendocino and Little River. This is an event that takes place in December and is organized by the Innkeepers. We will share this honor with Big Brothers and Big Sisters. It is a wonderful acknowledgment of our presence in the community and a great opportunity for MUSE. Foreign Language plans are underway due to the work of Ron Bowman, Claire S. and Linda Cohen. There is a proposal to offer Spanish to grades 1-3 as an extended hour of class time at the Grammar school site; 4 days per week, 2:10 to 3:10 pm. It would be an enrichment program taught by a bilingual teacher at the suggested rate of $25/hr. Students involved would be able to use the current bus transportation schedule and parents of children who participate may be asked to pay a minimal fee. (2.50 per class.) The plan has been thoroughly investigated, but those involved will continue to research logistics, legalities and necessary hiring practices. There was more discussion on other language possibilities, including Italian and cultural cooking/language classes. Also, we will talk with the Mendo. Rec. Center again to see if they want to be connected in any way and to be certain that we do not undermine any of the programs that they have to offer. $12,000.00 in funds were allocated by unanimous approval (Motion CC, Second Molly) for distribution in October/November. Proposals will be heard at the October meeting and funds dispersed accordingly. Many board members would like to see the funding cycle opened up to more than 3 times per year. (Sept., Nov. March ) and a point was made regarding a common desire to avoid making blank grants to the school sites in the future, like the initial grants of this school year. It was a great solution to an emergency situation but should not become a trend. Also, we may want to consider granting awards of different amounts to each site based on current need. There is still some confusion about how to direct a teacher/parent who is interested in promoting a proposal for a MUSE grant. CC and Mina will work with Mary on a letter of explanation and direction to be put in all teacherÇs boxes. A plan needs to be developed regarding how to handle (and who should answer) letters of request, as well as personal requests made to advisory board members as they go through their day. 
  

Agenda Items 
1. Minutes were approved unanimously (Motion: CC second Deena) 
2. Formal Site report of Grant Awards. All three sites expressed genuine gratitude. 
        a. MGS: $3000 went to Developmental PE which will bring it through October. 
   $2,500 will be used for grades 3-5, and split between Outdoor Education (Jughandle, Pt.Cabrillo, Petaluma Adobe and Angel Island field trips) and Art (providers coming into classrooms). 
        b. MMS: $4,500 will go to Suzanne Jennings' Garden/Recycling Program 
   $1,000 will extend Library aide time from 3.5 to 4.25 hours per day. 
      c. MHS: $5,500 will support the chorus program in the HS, including the start up of a 2nd, advanced section of choral members. 
3. Foreign Language; $5000.00 has already been allocated for foreign language. The Spanish language proposal will need MUSE funds to get underway, but will probably be able to pay for itself and may even raise money for MUSE in the future.  4. Fundraising: 
       a. Wendy Roberts (NCRCN fundraiser) was present to speak to us about grant writing and fundraising. *Grants funds are declining and are likely to diminish in the next few years. *Grants are sometimes given to more impoverished areas of Mendocino County because Mendocino proper appears so affluent. *ÑPeople give where they live.â We need to find a way to welcome the 2nd Home owners in our community and make them feel sufficiently connected so that they want to give to community projects like ours. *Wendy is interested in helping facilitate our work on developing effective strategies. *We need to investigate her compensation, the percentage system may not be appropriate. 
    b. The Farm Bureau Luncheon was a success and Tomek and CC Ulatowski have generously given MUSE the $5000 raised through the use of their home. Also, Tomek sold his office furniture and that $1,500 was donated to MUSE as well. 
    c. Candlelight Inn Tour: CC will invite the leaders to our October meeting to explain details. 
    d.The Rummage sale is Oct. 5th. Margaret Fox is handling the breakfast bake sale and Helena Thornton and Ron Bow 
    e. Brochures will be updated by making changes on current brochure for $817.00 (33 cents each) Ron and others will edit. 
    f. Ledford House dinner update; Monday, Nov.4th. Plans are underway, music will be provided by band and chorus students, a silent auction has been arranged involving a Bill Brazil photograph,(Some of the advisory board members would like to see more than one silent auction item), invitations will be made by the East Lab HS students and mailed in October by Sandra Kearney. Margot Brown, a HS student, will be writing an article for the paper. MUSE will be purchasing a seat in the Matheson Performing Arts center for $100 as a gift to present to Bob and Dorothy Ayres at the dinner. Mina will order the plague for the seat in their honor once the concept to sell seats has been cleared by the district office. MUSE may consider sponsoring the seat-selling project to reflect community involvement and to make the donations tax-deductible for the community. More on that in October. 
    g. Debbie Lenox has been compiling a list for the MMS phone directory and has suggested adding an artistic cover, selling adds and making it a nice product to sell as a fundraiser for MUSE. All present agreed, and Debbie will need volunteers to help complete the project. Many parents continue to use the directory that was distributed to the Grammar school students 4 years ago. 

Next Meeting is Thursday, October 24 at 3:40pm at MMS Library 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~~October 24, 2002 

Attended By: CC Ulatowski, Lisa Burtis, Karen Timmer, Ron Bowman, Janet Stein, Jonathon Peakall, Bill Brazil, Doug Nunn, Deena Zarlin, Margaret Iacuaniello, Mike Matheson, Linda Cohen, Lisa Buringrud, Mina Cohen, Derek Hutchinson. 

Account Balances:  MCCF:   $19,273.30 
      Savings Bank:  $8901.66 
     Total:   $28,174.96 

General Discussion 
1.Minutes accepted with one correction (Mina will order plaque), CC motion, Karen second. 
2.Rummage Sale was a great success.Thanks to CC! 
3.Ledford House Dinner Update: Mon.Nov.4, 59 dinners sold, 80 total available. Much work done by HS students, including Margot BrownÇs interview with the Ayres and subsequent newspaper article. Program starts at 5:30, Chorus and Band will perform, Doug Nunn will MC, Dorothy and Bob will be speakers. 3-course menu,Ron Bowman handling silent auction, including a Bill Brazil photograph, Chris Siskar painting, Julie Higgins painting, Ada B. Fine print, HenryÇs Meadow print, Little River Inn brunch for 12, and Richard Cooper-2 hours of piano Jazz. 
4. MUSE fundraiser; Performing Arts Center, Ñsellingâ seats, plaques from Teamworks in FB will be inscribed and attached to seat, first seat was sold to MUSE in honor of Bob and Dorothy Ayres. 
5.Spanish Language after-school enrichment class, grades 1-3, Linda Cohen sending out a letter to determine interest, suggested two HS school students as Aides; Nato and Ava. 
Will try to be a class that is not too academic, Spanish immersion, will have a relaxed setting. 
Janet Stein,Grammar school parent, was present with letter of complaint for this program, 
In summary, against after-school class, should be during school hours, will make learning day too long, dollar amount too high, believes integrating a bilingual teacher is better, would like MUSE moneys to go to science and math, etc. 
CC noted that $5000. of MUSE money has been earmarked for Spanish Language already, and though it is not the perfect solution we are trying something new, hoping to instill the importance of gaining Spanish in this community. Ron noted that this is to be a seed effort for MUSE. 
JanetÇs opinion was taken and appreciated. 
6. Letter received from new parent group in Grammar school, thanking MUSE and promising to work with MUSE along the way. Parent group supporting GS request for P.E.  funding, will send a parent liaison to all MUSE meeting. Parent liaison will be Janet Stein. 
7. Check received from Joshua Grindle Inn guest, new family moving in to area. 
8. Brochure update; Get new pictures, continue to revise, will not reprint at this time. 
9. MUSE Advisory Board meeting dates for Nov. and Dec. set: Nov. 14 and Dec. 12 

Grant Proposals 
1. MHS- Tobin Hahn, Physics Presenters Program, $2000 requested. 
    General outline: Science teacher and students design and build an energy transfer machine. Build a demonstration module with community mentor, use it to perform experiments and gather and analyze data, use the information to teach scientific concepts at all other school sites. HS students working with MMS and Grammar school students. Science club will be formed as well. 
Tobin Hahn and Jonathon Peakall will apply for other grants as well, so not solely dependent on MUSE. 
2. MHS; Bill Brazil Photography program, $500.00 requested. 
General Outline: Student field trips to Kelly House and other fine art museums to view original photos of artists that they have studied. 50 students to benefit. Photo shoots at museums as well. 
3. MHS: Doug Nunn, Theater Arts program, $800.00 requested, will share with Jim Jennings if necessary. 25-30 students will benefit. After school drama club, comedy show written by students, was successful last year, (appreciated MUSE support last year), can become self-supporting with ticket sales. 
(CC noted drama money could come out of Arts fund) 
4. MHS/Community School; Derek Hutchinson, $1500.00 requested. 
General Outline: Extended learning trips off campus. 60 + students will benefit. Prefer not using parent drivers to keep cohesive learning environment, transportation to destinations such as Woodlands, State Parks, Vertex climbing park in SR, etc. 
5.MHS, Mike Moreland, Independent Study $850.00 requested. 
General outline: French Tutor for upper division language course, no french language offered at MHS. Dan Kosloff, working with 2 students at this time, money would offset parent cost. 
6.MGS, MMS, MHS, Lisa Buringrud, Instrumental Music Program, $5000.00 requested. 
General Outline: Development of stronger band program, benefits 60+ students, need $ for supply and transportation, would like $5000 per year for band from MUSE 
7.MMS, Special Education Program, LIsa Burtis, $1500.00 requested. 
General Outline: Purchase Alpha Smart computers with portable keyboard for students, to allow independence and avoid needing additional aide. Will benefit 2 students this year, more each year. Letter of explanation included in request. Linda Cohen may be able to fund from Special Education funds. 
8.MMS, Suzanne Jennings and Kim Bratton, Spring Musical, $4000.00 requested. 
General outline:Students will develop and perform spring musical play, The Music Man. 60 students can participate, healthy alternative for students, engages many. 
9.MGS, Physical Education, Karen Timmer, $4000.00 requested. 
General Outline: Developmental PE, 9 weeks, continued program for k-2, possibly including outlying schools. All grammar school students will benefit. Money will be shared with 3-5 grade teachers for other PE. 
10.Symphony of Redwoods, Lisa Buringrud, $350.00 requested. 
Request for MUSE to pay for previous assembly of performance of Peter and the Wolf. 
Linda Cohen thinks she can cover the cost through E-Script. 
  

Grants Awarded: 

MGS: $4000.00,  $3000.00 Developmental PE, $1000.00 Art or Outdoor Education for grades 3-5. CC motion, Deena second. 

MMS: $4000.00, Spring Musical Production, Deena motion, CC second. 

MHS: $4000.00,  a.Physics Club $2000., 
   b.Community School, Extended Learning, $1000 
   c. Drama Club, $600. 
   d. Photography program, $400. 

Also,  Grades 1-12, Instrumental Music Program, $2,500.00 

Total  Dollar amount of Grants awarded: $14,500.00 

In addition, Ledford House Dinner fundraiser may earmark the remaining $2500.00 needed to fund band request in full. 

Next Meeting is Thursday, November 14th  at 3:40pm in the Middle School Library. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~~November 14, 2002
Attended By: Maryjane DeVore, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Kathleen Rzeplinski, CC Ulatowski, Karen Timmer, Mary Muto, Janet Stein, Don Kirkpatrick, Ron Bowman, Judy Jonas, Tom Honer 

Account Balances:   $19, 017.46 
                            $   5, 401.04 
 Total:                    $ 24, 418.50 

Agenda Items: 
1. Minutes accepted and approved. Ron motion, Karen second. 
2. Kathleen provided a thorough financial report for the previous ten months, ending 10/31/02. Net Revenue from Ledford House Dinner: $5401. Entire amount is earmarked for the Arts fund. 
3. A solicitation of $15,000 in Grant Proposals will go out in November, for approval at the January meeting. MUSE philosophy continues to be to get as much money as possible into the programs, quickly and efficiently, for a positive affect on the children. 
4. The $15000 available in grants for this funding cycle will be awarded as needed throughout the district rather than equal amounts per site. 
5. Format of current Grant Request form. The form requires a signature from a site administrator. Is this prohibitive? Are all requests making it to MUSE? Discussion regarding these questions and affirmation of the need of administrative support, and the time involved if we don‚t have administrative support in advance. Mina will study Grant Request Form and make necessary changes in wording. Mina will provide Mary with a new form and Mary will copy and distribute to all schools except High School. Mina will distribute to High School. 
6. Spanish Language program is still forming. Letters of interest went out to parents and eleven families are interested so far. Claire will send letter again, with a highlight to look for Spanish Language program information. We will try to start program in January. Please see general discussion for more information on this. 
7. Please Note: December meeting will be early in the month and in a different location. MUSE will meet on Thursday, December 12 at 3:40pm in the Grammar School Library. Per Christine. If there is any other change in location there will be a note posted at both libraries on that day. 

General Discussion: 
A. $2500.00 of the Arts fund may be awarded as second half of grant to the Band fund, discussion and voting on that will take place at December meeting. 
B. A debt of gratitude goes out to all who contributed to the Ledford House Dinner Event; including all of the artists, musicians and businesses that donated to the silent auction, the participants who purchased tickets and attended the event, and the organizers of the event. A special thanks to Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Sandra Kearney, CC Ulatowski, Margot Brown and the High School students. Mina will write thank you notes on behalf of MUSE. 
C. Identifying Trends:  We may want to study grant awards to date, identify the trends within financial requests, and begin to create a solution to school needs. For example, the transportation costs in the High School for off-campus learning, the continued need of the Developmental PE program, etc. 
D. MUSE Public Relations: We need to continue submitting articles to the beacon, which Mina has handled wonderfully so far. We may try to get grant recipients to write articles as well, and perhaps to write their thank you notes to the paper. A discussion regarding tracking the programs we have funded, checking in on how they are going and write a related story. Also, a suggestion from a parent; a Pie chart posted on school grounds that shows what we have done, and what we are doing now. Our sign maker will work on that idea. Thank you to the parent who suggested it. We continue to encourage and value all input. 
E. Foreign Language; a parent, Janet Stein, vocalized her continued concerns regarding the after school foreign language program that is forming. She feels, and many agree, that the greatest benefit to the children would be to have Spanish Language in the classroom. Discussion of research, student needs, bilingual studies, etc. Claire explained the limitations in the classroom due to state standards, etc. Ron noted that we all have a common desire and although we would all like to see a better solution, an after school program still may be the best option to date. The Foreign Language committee will meet and continue to discuss the hurdles involved in getting the after school program up and running by January; i.e. location, hiring, etc. Janet Stein was present as a parent liason from the newly formed parent group but her views about the foreign language program did not necessarily reflect the views of the parent group. Again it was noted that the current idea for a foreign language program is a seed effort, and will hopefully be the beginning of a change in what is currently available to the students for foreign language. 
F. Is there a balance of funds allocated at the grammar school between upper and lower grades? Discussion to study this issue, try to keep funds balanced so that all children are benefitting from MUSE. Linda noted that this year there was $500 funded per class in the 3rd, 4th and 5th grades, including the outlying schools, and $1000 funded per class in the k,1st and 2nd grades. The larger amount is due to the funding of the Developmental PE program. We must also keep in mind that the Choir and Band programs do affect the upper grades. Again, tracking and identifying trends would be helpful. 

Fundraising; We will attempt to make fundraising a priority on the agenda for the December meeting. 

Candlelight Inn Tour: CC and Mary will work together with Susie Plocher to find docents for the Inns in Little River and Mendocino on Dec.11 and 12. We will not provide brochures at the inns, but may wear name tags that identify us as MUSE participants. We are grateful to the organizers of the Inn Tour for naming us as beneficiary, and will continue to express that gratitude in a number of ways. 
Performing Arts Center: The High School students from the East lab are working on a map of the seats in the performing arts center for a brochure that will highlight the selling of seats as a fundraiser for the arts programs. There are one hundred seats that will sell for one hundred dollars per seat, which will include a commemorative plaque. The fundraising will go through MUSE but will be earmarked for the Arts programs. 
Albion River Inn has graciously offered to help us host a fundraising brunch and festive party in their dining room on a Sunday in January or February. We may tie in the selling of seats for the Performing Arts Center with this event. Tomek will handle beginning planning and set a date for this fundraiser. 
Spring Fundraising Proposal: Mina and others are forming a plan for an annual spring MUSE event that would honor outstanding programs that have been funded by MUSE. 
The event would include a Gala Awards Dinner. The dinner would be casual, cooked by volunteers, the public will be invited, possible location is Crown Hall, tickets would be affordable, each site would nominate MUSE-funded programs that are educationally outstanding and MUSE would select one program from each site to receive an award. The award would probably be a cash sum that would go toward continuing the program. This idea would be in keeping with our Annual Fall Ledford House Dinner that honors a worthy community member. The hope is to raise money, involve the whole community, and encourage excellence in programming. 
  

Next Muse Advisory Board Meeting~~Thursday, December 12, 3:40pm in the Grammar School Library. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

MUSE Advisory Board Minutes~~December 12, 2002 
New MUSE meeting day will be the 4th Wednesday of each month beginning in February of 2003. 

Attended By: Ron Bowman, Maryjane Devore, Mary Muto, CC Ulatowski, Don Kirkpatrick, Deena Zarlin, Mina Cohen, Margaret Iacuaniello, Karen Timmer, Janet Stein and Linda Cohen. 

Account Balances: $25,113.00 

Agenda Items: 
1. Minutes accepted and approved with the exception of a change in reporting account balances. Mary will discuss this process further with Kathleen. Don motion, Mina second. 
2. Financial Report given by Deena Zarlin for Kathleen Rzeplinski. See MUSE web site for full report. Also see general discussion. 
3. Band Boosters requested possible use of our Tax ID# for their non-profit fundraising organization. A use fee may be appropriate. Unanimous approval by MUSE advisory board. 
4. Fundraising Letter: Mina Cohen and Margaret I. will write an end-of-year fundraising letter, to be viewed and approved accordingly. 
5. $2500.00 was funded by unanimous vote (Mina motion, Mary second) to the Instrumental Music Program, from the proceeds of the Arts Fundraising dinner at the Ledford House. This was the second half of the funding proposed to the Band program in October. 
6. Spanish Language class is slated to start at the beginning of the 2nd semester in late January. There were 23 positive responses from parents, which is enough to get this pilot program off the ground. Don K. will research the possibility of running this class through the Recreation Center, which would streamline hiring practices, insurance issues, and more. A hiring committee was formed, including Don K., Ron B., Margaret I. and Linda Cohen. 
7. MUSE brochure needs to be redesigned. A committee was formed to work on it, including Deena Z., CC U., and Margaret I., with input from Mark M. 
8. Performing Arts Center Seats fundraiser is underway. Mina C. and the HS East Lab  (a student directed computer lab) made a seating chart for choosing seats and they are working on a brochure for distribution. They will also write a newspaper article to officially announce this wonderful fundraising project. 
9. The Owl Box Project was presented by Deena for Ronnie James; Director of the Woodlands Wildlife Rehabilitation Center. Ronnie is working with many other community groups and all the schools on an extensive and comprehensive environmental learning program that will continue through the Œ02-‚03 school year and involve students at all school sights. The Owl Box Project will be making a grant proposal request to MUSE in January. More details are available online and information is attached to this hard copy of the minutes 
which will be posted at the three main school sites. 

General Discussion: 
Financial Report: We will talk with Kathleen about how to read and understand the financial report and what part of it to publish in the regularly monthly minutes. Perhaps a quick tutorial is in order.  Also, we would like to discuss further a way of tracking monthly contribution activity. For example, it looks like small donations are tampering off but we (as laymen) don‚t know that for sure. Meanwhile, Mary will discuss with Kathleen the possibility of e-mailing her monthly report to Deena Z. for publication on our web site. 
Fundraising: 
a. We need to focus again on Fundraising. Don K. motioned (Deena second) that we specify our February meeting as an official fundraising brainstorming session. Don K. also had some great suggestions for further fundraising. 
b. Tomek is heading up the committee for a fundraising brunch at the Albion River Inn which was tentatively planned for January or February, and can hopefully be moved to March. 
c. Mina C. set a date for the first annual MUSE Awards Dinner which will definitely take place on May 17th at the Crown Hall in Mendocino! 
d. Lisa F. is forming a benefit event on or near Valentine‚s Day that will include food, drink and a film screening of New Pony‚s production of their award-winning documentary called „The Skin We‚re In.‰  This is a science documentary that aired recently on PBS and was produced and edited by our own Ron Bowman and Lisa Fredrickson. Volunteers are needed to help coordinate this event and should contact Lisa as soon as possible at 937-9210 or vial e-mail. 
e.  2nd annual Spring Fun Faire is tentatively scheduled for the 1st weekend in June, Œ03. 

Next Meeting will be on Thursday, January 23rd at 3:40pm in the Middle School Library. 

 MUSE will begin to meet on Wednesdays instead of Thursdays starting in February of Œ03. Board members please note, we decided not to change the meeting in January due to the fact that letters already went out to all teachers naming January 23rd as our next meeting date to hear grant proposals. 

